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To 

All the State Secretaries, 

State Association of 

The Bharat Scouts and Guides, 

INDIAN UNION 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

Greetings from the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National Headquarters! 
 

We are thrilled to announce that the Bharat Scouts and Guides is going to celebrate 

its 75th years of existence as a ‘Diamond Jubilee’ in the year 2025, marking 75th 

glorious years of service, leadership, and camaraderie. As we reflect on this 

remarkable journey, it is essential to recognize and honour the dedication and 

contributions of our esteemed Veteran Leaders, Trainers and Units who have played 

a pivotal role in shaping the success of the organization. 

 

In light of this momentous occasion, we cordially invite the name of Veteran 

leaders, trainers and unit to felicitate and honouring them. This ceremony aims to 

celebrate their unwavering commitment, passion, and tireless efforts in promoting 

the ideals of scouting and guiding across our communities. 

 

The criteria for submission of name: 
 

1. Veteran Leaders: We invite nominations for adult leaders who are still active and 

were witnessed during the merger in 1950 which led to the recognition by the 

Government of India as the unified single scout/guide organization in the country, 

i.e.  the Bharat Scouts and Guides. The State Associations are requested to forward 

such names along with their contact details, to the National Headquarters by end of 

31st, May 2024. 

 

2. Senior Trainers: Recommendations are sought for Trainers, both Assistant Leader 

Trainers (ALT) and Leader Trainers (LT), who are aged 75 years or above. Please 

submit the names and contact information of such trainers from both the Scout and 

Guide Wings to NHQ, accompanied by proof of age, not later than May 31st, 2024. 
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3. Units/Groups: If any Unit or Group was established in the year 1950 or before

and is/are still active, the details of such Units/Groups to be forwarded to NHQ by

May 31st, 2024.

4. Special Photo Album: A special photo album will be released on 07/11/2024 featuring

photographs dated on or before 07/11/1950 may please be sent to NHQ in soft copy

with details.

All the State Associations are requested to submit the above requisite details, if any

to the National Headquarters by email at 75years@bsgindia.org within the

stipulated deadline for our further necessary action.

Your cooperation in identifying and acknowledging these significant contributors to 

our organization's history is deeply appreciated. 

Thanking You, 

Yours in Scouting/Guiding, 

(DR. RAJ KUMAR KAUSHIK) 
DIRECTOR 

Copy to:- 

1. All the NHQ Office Bearers of the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National

Headquarters.

2. Chairman/Secretary, Railway Scout and Guide Board, Rail Bhawan, New Delhi.

3. The Commissioner, Kendriya Vidyalaya Sangathan, 18 Institutional Area, Shahid

Jeet Singh Marg, New Delhi - 110016.

4. The Commissioner, Navadaya Vidyalaya Samiti, Institutional Area, B-15, Sector -

62, Noida, Uttar Pradesh – 201309.

5. The Director, DAV

6. All the District Secretaries, District Association of Dammam, Riyadh, Muscat,

Qatar and Jamiat Youth Club.
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